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AUTHORITY: 42 U.S.C. 6912(a) and 6962; EO 
13423, 72 FR 3919, 3 CFR, 1998 Comp., p. 210. 

SOURCE: 60 FR 21381, May 1, 1995, unless 
otherwise noted. 

Subpart A—General 

§ 247.1 Purpose and scope. 
(a) The purpose of this guideline is to 

assist procuring agencies in complying 
with the requirements of section 6002 of 
the Solid Waste Disposal Act, as 
amended by the Resource Conservation 
and Recovery Act of 1976 (RCRA), as 
amended, 42 U.S.C. 6962, and Executive 
Order 12873, as they apply to the pro-
curement of the items designated in 
subpart B of this part. 

(b) This guideline designates items 
that are or can be made with recovered 
materials and whose procurement by 
procuring agencies will carry out the 
objectives of section 6002 of RCRA. 
EPA’s recommended practices with re-
spect to the procurement of specific 
designated items are found in the com-
panion Recovered Materials Advisory 
Notice(s). 

(c) EPA believes that adherence to 
the recommendations in the Recovered 
Materials Advisory Notice(s) con-
stitutes compliance with RCRA section 
6002. However, procuring agencies may 
adopt other types of procurement pro-
grams consistent with RCRA section 
6002. 

§ 247.2 Applicability. 
(a)(1) This guideline applies to all 

procuring agencies and to all procure-
ment actions involving items des-
ignated by EPA in this part, where the 
procuring agency purchases $10,000 or 
more worth of one of these items dur-
ing the course of a fiscal year, or where 
the cost of such items or of function-
ally equivalent items purchased during 
the preceding fiscal year was $10,000 or 
more. 
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(2) This guideline applies to Federal 
agencies, to State and local agencies 
using appropriated Federal funds to 
procure designated items, and to per-
sons contracting with any such agen-
cies with respect to work performed 
under such contracts. Federal pro-
curing agencies should note that the 
requirements of RCRA section 6002 
apply to them whether or not appro-
priated Federal funds are used for pro-
curement of designated items. 

(3) The $10,000 threshold applies to 
procuring agencies as a whole rather 
than to agency subgroups such as re-
gional offices or subagencies of a larger 
department or agency. 

(b) The term procurement actions in-
cludes: 

(1) Purchases made directly by a pro-
curing agency and purchases made di-
rectly by any person (e.g., a con-
tractor) in support of work being per-
formed for a procuring agency, and 

(2) Any purchases of designated items 
made ‘‘indirectly’’ by a procuring agen-
cy, as in the case of procurements re-
sulting from grants, loans, funds, and 
similar forms of disbursements of mon-
ies. 

(c)(1) This guideline does not apply to 
purchases of designated items which 
are unrelated to or incidental to Fed-
eral funding, i.e., not the direct result 
of a contract or agreement with, or a 
grant, loan, or funds disbursement to, a 
procuring agency. 

(2) This guideline also does not apply 
to purchases made by private party re-
cipients (e.g., individuals, non-profit 
organizations) of Federal funds pursu-
ant to grants, loans, cooperative agree-
ments, and other funds disbursements. 

(d) RCRA section 6002(c)(1) requires 
procuring agencies to procure des-
ignated items composed of the highest 
percentage of recovered materials prac-
ticable, consistent with maintaining a 
satisfactory level of competition, con-
sidering such guidelines. Procuring 
agencies may decide not to procure 
such items if they are not reasonably 
available in a reasonable period of 
time; fail to meet reasonable perform-
ance standards; or are only available at 
an unreasonable price. 

[60 FR 21381, May 1, 1995, as amended at 62 
FR 60973, Nov. 13, 1997] 

§ 247.3 Definitions. 
As used in this procurement guide-

line and the related Recovered Mate-
rials Advisory Notice(s): 

Act or RCRA means the Solid Waste 
Disposal Act, as amended by the Re-
source Conservation and Recovery Act, 
as amended, 42 U.S.C 6901 et seq; 

Awards and plaques refers to free- 
standing statues and boardlike prod-
ucts generally used as wall-hangings. 

Bike racks are free-standing or an-
chored units that provide a method for 
cyclists to secure their bicycles safely. 

Blanket insulation means relatively 
flat and flexible insulation in coherent 
sheet form, furnished in units of sub-
stantial area. Batt insulation is in-
cluded in this term; 

Blasting grit is a type of industrial ab-
rasive used to shape, cut, sharpen, pol-
ish, or finish surfaces and materials. 

Board insulation means semi-rigid in-
sulation preformed into rectangular 
units having a degree of suppleness, 
particularly related to their geometri-
cal dimensions; 

Building insulation means a material, 
primarily designed to resist heat flow, 
which is installed between the condi-
tioned volume of a building and adja-
cent unconditioned volumes or the out-
side. This term includes but is not lim-
ited to insulation products such as 
blanket, board, spray-in-place, and 
loose-fill that are used as ceiling, floor, 
foundation, and wall insulation; 

Carpet cushion, also known as carpet 
underlay, is padding placed beneath 
carpet to reduce carpet wear caused by 
foot traffic or furniture indentation, 
enhance comfort, and prolong appear-
ance. 

Cellulose fiber loose-fill means a basic 
material of recycled wood-based cellu-
losic fiber made from selected paper, 
paperboard stock, or ground wood 
stock, excluding contaminated mate-
rials which may reasonably be expected 
to be retained in the finished product, 
with suitable chemicals introduced to 
provide properties such as flame resist-
ance, processing and handling charac-
teristics. The basic cellulosic material 
may be processed into a form suitable 
for installation by pneumatic or pour-
ing methods; 

Cenospheres, a naturally-occurring 
waste component of coal fly ash, are 
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